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CALL TO ORDER: 
Chairman, Jack Wilson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:01 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on April 24, 2018. Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
ELEC 180022- still under investigation
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Executive Director, Robin Bailey, addressed the Board and fellow staff thanking them for all their efforts in her absence.
Ms. Bailey also informed the Board that she had been contacted by MUELEC questioning the integrity of PSI Examination Services, Inc. (“PSI”), the Board’s examination vendor, for most of the DLLR occupational and professional licensing examinations, as well as for other states, requesting to visit PSI and review their practices. PSI is not a party to the contract between the State of Maryland and PSI. MUELEC can request information of PSI as might any potential client of the examination vendor, but the Board cannot, nor is it required to by law, demand that  PSI, as it’s examination vendor, entertain such a request by MUELEC.
As previously requested Ms. Bailey did contact PSI requesting all 5-point calculation questions to be grouped together.
Mr. Welborne asked which exam was there an issue with, the local or state exam. Mr. Wilson stated that PSI does not administer local examinations. 
Ms. Bailey informed the Board that issues with grouping of questions and was reported in the MUELEC minutes, although there was not a record of the number of occurrences. Mr. Wilson suggested that MUELEC monitor the number of issues reported and provide the data to the Board. Ms. Bailey asked Ms. Kinstler for the statutory citation on this matter. Ms. Kinstler read for the Board the language of Bus. Occ. & Prof., Art., Ann. Code of Md., §6–306 and stated  that the law requires to the Board to consider a list of test questions submitted by MUELEC to determine the scope and subject matter of the license examination, but Maryland law does not obligate the Board to use the test questions supplied by MUELEC or otherwise allow MUELEC a voice in determining the questions for the State license examination or its content. Mr. Wilson stated that MUELEC is required to create questions for the examination and share a list with the Board. Ms. Kinstler also shared with the Board the language of Bus. Reg. Art., Md. Code Ann., §6–306.1 authorizing the Board to use a testing service to administer the examination. This provision further provides that if the Board uses a testing service, the testing service may set the time and place of examinations, as permitted by the Board. Mr. Wilson suggested that Ms. Bailey begin looking for alternative test question providers, stating test questions should be independent of local testing. 
APPROVED CONTINUING EDUCATION
John Mayan- approved Arc Flash and Electrical Safety
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of April 2018:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	45
	12
	33
	27%


OLD BUSINESS
During the last continuing education curriculum review, Arc Flash and Electrical Safety’s curriculum was denied as an approved provider. Previously, the Board approved continuing education based on subject matter relevant to the National Electrical Code or National Fire Prevention Association in accordance with COMAR 09.09.02.02, without a specification pertaining to current code updates. Ms. Kinstler shared the language of  COMAR 09.09.02.02, which, in subsection B, provides that “the course or training shall be offered by a provider approved by the Board.” Mr. Wilson suggested that at least (5) five hours of continuing education should be required NEC Code update. Ms. Kinstler stated that such a change could be made by proposing such action to amend the regulation, for which the DLLR requires approval of the concept by the Office of the Secretary. 
Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner, and the Board unanimously voted to have Ms. Bailey draft a concept paper for Secretary Schulz’s approval to amend the regulation to require at least five (5) of the ten (10) required hours of continuing education be based on current NEC Code.
ADJOURNMENT
Motion was made by Mr. Donaghue, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:29 a.m.
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